# EATON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MONTHLY MEETING August 6, 2024

The regular monthly meeting of the Eaton Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Kenny White on Tuesday, August 6, 2024.

Present were Chairman Kenny White, Supervisor Robert Pitcavage, and Supervisor Jim Greenley.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed in draft form. With no corrections needed, Supervisor Pitcavage made a motion to accept the minutes, seconded by Supervisor Jim Greenley.

## **FINANCIAL REPORT:**

The financial report was accepted.

# **ZONING OFFICER REPORT:**

No report- but Zoning maps for Eaton and Monroe will need to be approved at the next meeting to satisfy the Joint Planning Ordinance.

#### **VISITORS AND GUESTS:**

None

## **UNFINISHED BUSINESS:**

The bank has been mowed; the cemetery will soon follow. DG Nicholas will allow a pole to be placed on their property for the solar speed sign.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

County Planning provided documents for the Sickler/Kyttle subdivision. The sewer will be noted, and Mr. Patton will fill out the necessary documents.

The Asphalt Zipper was discussed and funding will be sought after. The Supervisors unanimously agreed to donate \$250 to Camp Cadet. There will be a meeting at the hospital on September 17. The proper size for culvert pipes was discussed after the torrential rain affected some residents. Mr. White provided that the size is 15 inches or larger. The water coming off the Sire Power soybean fields was noted- also that funding can be found through grants provided by NRCS.

Checks were signed.

Meeting was adjourned 7:33 by Chairman White, second by Supervisor Pitcavage.

Respectfully submitted, Jennifer Harvey Eaton Township Secretary